
      
 

   
  

 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

    
    

  
 

 
     

    
 

The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

Description:  AHP Ranitidine Tablets, USP, 150 mg 100 count Unit Dose Blisters Case NDC#: 
60687-322-01 Individual Dose NOC: 60687-322-11 AHP Lot Number/Expiration Date/Ship Dates 
of Product: 
179516  12/31/2019  07/30/2018 to 09/04/2018 
179745  12/31/2019  09/04/2018 to 10/15/2018 
180712  02/29/2020  10/11/2018to 11/12/2018 
180819  04/30/2020  11/12/2018 to 12/11/2018 
181403  05/31/2020  12/11/2018 to 01/31/2019 
182544  05/31/2020  01/31/2019 to 05/31/2019 
183155  05/31/2020  02/26/2019 to 04/11/2019 
183236  05/31/2020  04/11/2019 to 05/13/2019 
185739  12/31/2020  05/09/2019 to 08/02/2019 
186600  12/31/2020  08/02/2019 to 09/12/2019 
186702  12/31/2020  09/12/2019 to 10/02/2019 

This recall is being initiated in support of the recall by the manufacturer (Amneal 
Pharmaceuticals, LLC) dated November 13, 2019, which included lots that were repackaged by 
American Health Packaging. Amneal stated that" This recall has been initiated due to the 
potential N-Nitrosodimethylamine (NDMA) amounts above levels established by the FDA. This 
recall is for all lots within expiration." 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 


